

To the customers of TPW Prüfzentrum GmbH

Re-focusing TPW / Closure of specific areas

November 30, 2023

Dear customers and business partners,

Ladies and Gentlemen,

The economic developments and constant changes in the job market in recent years, along with the resulting current market situation of our company, have led us to re-evaluate our service offerings from a strategic standpoint.

As a result, we are informing you today that TPW Prüfzentrum GmbH will exclusively and specifically focus on the area of industrial computed tomography (CT), an area that has been established since 2006. Here, we will continue to provide our services without limitations as before, now with significantly expanded capacities

As a result, the decision has been made to close the business divisions of material approval tests, along with their associated departments: ultrasonic testing, radiographic testing, crack detection, metallography, and destructive material testing. Effective immediately, this has the following consequences:

- No new orders will be accepted.
- Orders not explicitly confirmed by us until now cannot be processed further.
- Confirmed orders will be fulfilled to the best of our ability.
- · Deliveries of material will no longer be accepted.
- Pickups of materials located at our premises are possible until December 22, 2023. Please coordinate specific pickup dates accordingly.

We appreciate your understanding regarding this decision.

If you have any questions regarding your order or about future collaborations, please don't hesitate to contact:

Mr. Jan Eversmann, +49 2131 - 6655378, j.eversmann@werkstoffpruefung.de

Kind regards,

Jan Eversmann Managing Director Dr. Thomas Kleinteich Managing Director

V. Wlinkin